
 

 
 

 

March 2, 2021 
 
The Honorable Christopher T. Hanson 
Chairman, U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Mail Stop O-16 B33 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 
 
Dear Chairman Hanson: 
 
The American College of Radiology (ACR)—a professional association representing over 40,000 
diagnostic radiologists, interventional radiologists, radiation oncologists, nuclear medicine physicians, 
and medical physicists—congratulates you on your appointment as Chairman of the U.S. Nuclear 
Regulatory Commission (NRC).  As the largest medical professional association that actively monitors 
and participates in NRC’s policy activities, the ACR looks forward to continuing to work with you and 
your fellow Commissioners throughout your tenure to ensure radiation safety and appropriate oversight 
of the medical use of byproduct material. 
 
The President has promised a recommitment to science by executive departments and agencies.  In that 
vein, we hope the NRC will appropriately elevate the expertise of medical licensees, physician

physicist stakeholders who have real-world expertise in the critical issues being evaluated.  To that end, 
we recommend: 
 

1. Opposition to Authorized User (AU) eligibility changes described in SECY-20-0005. 
2. Denial of PRM-35-22. 
3. Explor
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Physician-AUs are 



https://www.federalregister.gov/d/E7-20918
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The ACR has provided extensive input on AU T&E to the NRC staff and Commissioners, all of which is a 
matter of public record.  The existing AU T&E requirements have protected public health and safety well 
and without undue burden.  We continue to stand with the ACMUI and the radiological 
medical/scientific communities in supporting the existing NRC AU T&E requirements for unsealed 
materials.  We urge the Commission, under your Chairmanship, to vote in opposition to the rulemaking 
plan described in SECY-20-0005, and—importantly—to discontinue expenditure of limited agency 
resources on exploring ways to weaken AU T&E against the advice of the medical use licensee 
community. 
 
Issue 2: Extravasation/Medical Event Reporting (PRM-35-22) 
The NRC is currently reviewing a petition for rulemaking (PRM-35-22) to require quantification and 
reporting as medical events under §35.3045 certain extravasations during injections of diagnostic and 
therapeutic 
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impacting all injectable media, and there are far greater 
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